Brothertown Music Boosters Meeting: 4/4/17

Meeting called to order at 6:06pm by Judith Kemp-Barnes, Vice-President on
behalf of President, Kristin Bridge

In attendance: Kristin Bridge, Judith Kemp-Barnes, Sue Campion,

Debbie Salvaggio, Joe Jurczak, Karen Fox, Renee Neidhart,
Jessica Lotyczewski, Patrick Moshetti, Rocco Padula & Bonnie Mae Padula

March meeting minutes approved first motion by Mr. Moshetti,

second by Sue Campion.

Treasurer’s report: report not available when called on agenda.

Moola Money report: Sue Campion advised so far $1,299.18 in Moola money has
been utilized toward the Cleveland trip. Sue has emailed the updated Moola
spreadsheet to Mr. Moshetti & Mrs. Lotyczewski for reference when students
have guestions. Debbie Salvaggio and Bonnie Padula were copied on the email.

News from Mrs. Lotyczewski: Mrs. Lotyczewski gave the Boosters two thank you

notes for all of their efforts with the musical production of 9 to 5.

Mrs. Lotyczewski was grateful to the parent volunteers that helped to sell tickets,
baked goods, flowers, raffle and assist with the production party. The second note
was from the cast and crew of 9 to 5 and displayed their signatures.

Swing choir will be performing at the annual BOCES dinner conference on
Wednesday, 4/5.

The Waterville Swing Choir was selected out of all schools in the county.

The performance will be approximately an hour after which dinner will be served.
In May, the NYSSMA Solo Festival will take place in Mexico, NY. Mixed choir will
participate in this event, which is similar to Junior High All County.



News from Mr. Moshetti: Mr. Moshetti reports that the Oneida Jazz Festival was

a success. The festival, held on 3/10/17, provided the students with an
opportunity to meet with world famous jazz personas. The festival involves a one
on one clinic for the students and they receive feedback. The Waterville Jazz Band

will be receiving an award (plaque).
Uniform fittings should be scheduled with parades approaching.
Mr. Moshetti has had returning band members try on their uniform (from last
year) to see if alterations are needed.

We discussed and decided to hold uniform fittings on 5/1, 5/2 & 5/3 from 6-8pm.
Judith will send out an email to the booster membership asking for volunteers.
5-6 volunteers are needed each night to keep the process running smoothly.
Joe Jurczak will take home a box of marching band shoes to clean.

Old Business:

9 to 5 musical : All in attendance agreed that this year’s production was
remarkable! Special thanks to all that assisted with flower sale, bake sale, ticket
sales and the production party. Without you, this would not be possible!

New Business:

Cleveland Trip- Kristin Bridge reports all arrangements are in line at this time.
Boosters will send payment to Hale transportation. Check was available at
meeting in case Vinny Sullivan was in attendance.

Mr. Moshetti has provided Mr. Rausch with the medical form used on the Disney
Trip. The form will be revised for use on the Cleveland trip.

Cleveland Trip Chaperones- The booster executive board met on 4/3/17 to
discuss. They decided that all 23 volunteers will have the opportunity to
chaperone the Cleveland trip given that they meet certain criteria. ** Please see
“Cleveland Trip Chaperone Requirements” word document**

Rocco Padula asked about CPR training for chaperones. Linda Williams teaches
the CPR / first aid course at the Oriskany Falls firehouse and the cost is $10.00.



Booster Polo Shirt Order- Bonnie received sizes from Amanda @ A&P Master
Images. Ladies polo shirts are available in small- 4XL. Mens’ polo shirts are
available in small- 6XL. Cost per shirt is $30.00. Checks should be made payable to
Brothertown Music Boosters. Sale closes on 4/28. Shirt order will be in by 5/22.
Bonnie will send all details via email to booster membership.

Spaghetti Dinner: Saturday 4/29, 4-7pm- Pros and cons of this event were
discussed. Cons included lack of a chairperson and conflict with the Daniel Barden
Mudfest. Pros include the comradery that is fostered amongst the volunteers
(students and parent/guardian). It was decided to forego this event and focus our
efforts on the upcoming Ice Cream Social.

Bottle Drive: Saturday 4/29, 9-12pm- Robin Broedel has passed routes and
contact information to Kristin Bridge, Judith Kemp-Barnes and Bonnie Padula.
Students & Parent/Guardian volunteers are asked to assist with collection, sorting
the returns at Nickelback Redemption as well as driving the various routes.
Bonnie will email the booster members with the request for volunteers.
Bonnie will prepare a notice to post on Hub of the Huddle. Kelly Belouin will
submit notice to appear on sign at the park. Sue Campion will see if details about
the bottle drive could go out to all using the blackboard message system.

Marching Band Senior Shoulder cord- Kristin has ordered (10). The delivery will
be prior to the Memorial day parade.

Open Floor:
Karen Fox asked about uniform fittings. Details discussed from agenda item-

“News from Mr. Moshetti” was provided.

Next meeting 5/9/17 (revised date due to uniform fittings) at 6pm

Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm, 1% motion by Kristin Bridge, 2" by Bonnie Mae
Padula.
Meeting minutes recorded by Bonnie Mae Padula, Booster Secretary



